
 

 

MINUTES 
LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP 

                                                     May 7, 2018   6:30 PM 
                                             Kilaga Springs Presentation Hall 
                                                          lhsportscars.com 

  
BOARD MEMBERS:  
 

President:          Chuck Schmidt        Tour Events:           Vic Kremesec 
VP/Membership: Tom Breckon            Social Events:        Edy Ternullo 
Secretary:          Chris Beasley            Liaison/Historian:  Rich Hoffman 
Treasurer:          Carol Asnault     Webmaster:            Ron Goleno  
 
Tom Breckon, Chris Beasley Edy Ternullo and Ron Goleno were absent.  All other Board 
members were present. 
 
 
Welcome to Members and Guests: 
 
President Chuck Schmidt called the Meeting to order at 6:33 PM. 
 
 
REPORTS: 
 
VP/Membership:  Tom Breckon:  Introduction and welcome of guests and new members 
to our club meeting. 
 
Vic Kremesec filled in for Tom at the Sign-in table. 
There were no new members or guests at the meeting. 
 
 
Secretary:  Rob Phillips substituted for Chris Beasley.  
 
There were no additions or corrections for the April Minutes as they were sent out to the 
membership.  
 
 
Treasurer:  Carol Asnault:  
 
Our Club account balance on May 1st is:  $2,852.97 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Social Events:   
 
Edy was absent.  Sunny reported on the Top Golf Event and a possible Cocktail Hour at 
Paul Marti’s in July. 
 
 
Interim Liaison/Historian: Terry Rooney:   
 
Terry Rooney is filling in on an interim basis.  Rich Hoffman is moving to Arizona within 
the month.  Chuck requested that members consider volunteering to complete the 
Liaison/Historian term for the remainder of 2018.   
 
 
Webmaster: Ron Goleno:   
 
No Report 
 
 
Tour Events:  Vic Kremesec:  
 
* There have been two tours completed so far in 2018; April 6 - Lockeford Sausage Run, 
April 10-12 – Pacific Grove Trip. 
 
* Currently there are six Trips that are scheduled and two Trips in the planning stages. 
 
SCHEDULED 
May 22          Truckee Day Trip 
July 20           Beale AFB 
July 24           Rio Vista and the Point Restaurant 
Aug 14-15      Sierra Back Roads  
Sept. 12-14     Santa Cruz Beach Street Inn Fun Trip 
Oct. 2-3          Little River Inn 
 
PLANNING STAGES 
June/July      Lodi Wine and Museum 
August         Back roads to Auburn 
 
 
3rd THURSDAY 
 April 19 Run – All who attended had a good time.  There was a suggestion to make this 
the Annual Tony Mason Memorial 3rd Thursday run each year the 3rd Thursday in April.  
 
 



 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Vic showed pictures of items that belong to the LHSCG that have been in storage.  
Members had suggestion about how to put these items to use.    
 
 
OPEN DISCUSSION: 
 Birthdays  Anniversaries  New Sports Car   Anything??? 
 
 
Sunshine Club - Sandy Milbauer announced that long time LHSCG Member Bill Long 
recently passed away.  The LHSCG send a plant to his wife Susan.  Sandy read a letter 
from Susan expressing her gratitude. 
 
 
April Birthdays: 
Dennis Olsen / Bob Spengler 
 
Anniversaries: 
 Joe & Carol Asnault 55 Years 
 
New Cars: 
Don Songey – 2006 Mercedes SLK 350 
Don DeSantis – Mercedes Maybach 
 
Farewells: 
Rich and Judy Hoffman are moving to Arizona and Rich spoke about how much he and 
Judy have enjoyed the LHSCG, the events in which they participated over the years and 
the friendships they have made. 
 
Members stayed and enjoyed our Tailgate Party in the parking lot. 
Water, Cookies and Conversation ensued. 
 


